## **ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT SITE-SPECIFIC ADVISORY BOARD**

Hanford **Idaho** Nevada **Northern New Mexico** Oak Ridge **Paducah Portsmouth** Savannah River

February 27, 2013

Mr. David Huizenga Senior Advisor for Environmental Management U.S. Department of Energy, EM-1 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585

Dear Mr. Huizenga:

The Environmental Management Site-Specific Advisory Board (EM SSAB) recommends that the Department of Energy (DOE) place more emphasis and priority on evaluating technologies that could make recycling excess materials cost effective. Decontaminating these materials for resale can have many positive benefits:

- Saving space in onsite CERCLA disposal cells
- Adding more dollars for cleanup from the sale of excess
- Reducing cumulative environmental insult
- Reducing long-term monitoring and stewardship costs

To facilitate continuous cost-effective recycling, the EM SSAB recommends that DOE identify and establish a national recycling center of excellence, incentivize contractors to recycle and repurpose items, and add a recycling and repurposing element to future Requests for Proposals.

Steve Hudson, Chair

Stup 2. 12

Hanford Advisory Board

David Martin, Chair Oak Ridge SSAB

Kathleen Bienenstein, Chair Nevada SSAB

Ralph Young, Chair Paducah Citizens **Advisory Board** 

William Henderson,

Carlos Valdez, Chair

Northern New Mexico

Citizens' Advisory Board

Chair

Portsmouth SSAB

Donald Bridges, Chair Savannah River Site Citizens Advisory Board

Melissa Nielson, EM-3.2 cc: Catherine Alexander, EM-3.2